
 

 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
1250 West Alder Street  Union Gap, Washington 98903-0009  (509) 575-2490 

 

 

July 21, 2020 

 

 

 

Meseret C. Ghebresllassie 

Installation Restoration Program Manager 

Department of the Army 

Headquarters, Joint Base Lewis-McChord 

1010 Liggett Avenue – Box 339500, Mail Stop 14A 

Joint Base Lewis-McChord, WA 98433-9500 

 

Subject:  Approval – 2019 Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report Fire Training Pit (FTP) 

 And Tracked Vehicle Repair/Old Mobilization and Training Equipment Site 

 (TVR/Old MATES), Joint Base Lewis-McChord Yakima Training Center, Washington 

 

Dear Meseret: 

 

Thank you for the submitting the 2019 Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report Fire Training Pit 

(FTP) and Tracked Vehicle Repair/Old Mobilization and Training Equipment Site (TVR/Old 

MATES), Joint Base Lewis-McChord Yakima Training Center, Washington.  This report, 

dated March 2020, was downloaded by Ecology on May 1, 2020, from the DoD SAFE service 

website. 

 

Based on my review, I have no comments and the report is approved. 

 

If you have any questions regarding, please contact me at (509) 379-0107 (cell). 

 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Thomas L. Mackie, LHG 

Hydrogeologist - Site Manager 

Hazardous Waste and Toxics Reduction Program 

Central Regional Office 

Washington State Department of Ecology 

 

ECC:  Meseret C. Ghebresllassie, meseret.c.ghebresllassie.civ@mail.mil 
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